
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE NOVEMBER 5, 2001 

PROPOSED TELETHEATRE ESTABLISHMENT 
WOODBINE ENTERTAINMENT/BIG STAR RESTAURANT 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
�THAT the Ontario Racing Commission be advised that Council has no objection to the 
proposed teletheatre wagering use within the Big Star Restaurant located at 70 
Interchange Way.�   

Purpose 

In a letter dated October 19, 2001, Big Star Restaurants Inc. has requested Vaughan Council�s 
endorsement of a proposed teletheatre wagering operation (off-track betting on horse racing), 
operated by Woodbine Entertainment, within their restaurant located at 70 Interchange Way. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Teletheatres must be licensed by the Provincial Government. The Ontario Racing Commission 
issues a license to operate a teletheatre to a racetrack for a particular site; it does not license the 
restaurant or bar. It is the Ontario Racing Commission�s policy to require input from the local 
municipality for the specific site. Attached is an information fact sheet issued by the Ontario 
Racing Commission on Teletheatres in Ontario. 

The City�s Zoning By-law 1-88 does not permit a teletheatre or off-track wagering as a permitted 
use. However, off-track wagering may be permitted as an accessory use to an existing eating 
establishment, provided such accessory use is naturally and normally incidental, subordinate to, 
and devoted exclusively to the main use.  
 
The distribution network proposed for the teletheatre in the Big Star Restaurant consists of 30 � 
40 monitors (television sets) and some computer installation, which would be operated by 
Woodbine Entertainment.  This use would occupy approximately 2,300 sq.ft (18%) of the 
restaurant�s total gross floor area (12,400 sq.ft).  The existing restaurant/bar concept would not 
change and access would be gained to the teletheatre via the restaurant.  The proposed 
teletheatre wagering use appears accessory to the eating establishment use and therefore would 
be permitted. 

Conclusion 

Planning Staff has no objection to the proposed teletheatre operation within the Big Star 
Restaurant, as it is considered an accessory use to the main restaurant use, and is therefore 
permitted by By-law 1-88.  Should Council concur, a resolution is provided which would be 
forwarded to the Ontario Racing Commissioner as Vaughan�s input. 

Attachments 

1. Ontario Racing Commission Fact Sheet on Teletheatres 
2. Letter from Big Star Restaurants Inc., dated October 19, 2001 



 

 

Report prepared by: 

Duncan MacAskill, Planner, ext. 8017 
Grant A. Uyeyama, Senior Planner, ext. 8635 
Bianca M.V. Bielski, Manager, Development Planning, ext. 8485 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
MICHAEL DeANGELIS     JOANNE R. ARBOUR 
Commissioner of Planning    Director of Community Planning 
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